OFFICIAL COORDINATION REQUEST 

FOR 

NON-ROUTINE OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE

COORDINATION DATE- 18 March 2010
PROJECT- The Dalles Dam
RESPONSE DATE- 26 March 2010
Description of the problem- Station service electrical rehab requires units 1-4 out of service through 05 April 2010. Per Fish Passage Plan, units 1 and/or 2, 3 and/or 4 are to remain operating during juvenile fish passage season (01 April) for attraction to sluiceway gates at unit 1. 
With this outage Project Fisheries proposes adjusting which sluice gates are open until Main Units 1-4 return to service. 
Type of outage required- Station service electrical rehab work was originally planned on units 1-4 prior to 01 April juvenile fish passage season. However, the unit outage 1-4 schedule slipped to 05 April due to unforeseen delays. 

Per the 2010 FPP, sluice gates 1-1, 1-2, 1-3, 5-3, 18-1, 18-2 are to be open 01 April, with units 1, 5 and 18 in continuous operation.  These criteria will not be met so, with units 1 and 2 off, Project Fisheries proposes the following:

Open sluice gates 1-2 and 1-3 to catch juveniles attracted to the fish unit intakes and to accommodate the Battelle sluiceway study;

Open sluice gates 5-2 and 5-3 (instead of just 5-3) over Unit 5 and;

Open sluice gates 18-1 and 18-2 over Unit 18, as per FPP criteria.

Units 5 and 18 will be operating.
Impact on facility operation- Units 1-4 will remain off through 06 April.  More sluice gates may be opened over Unit 5 and sluice gate 1-1 may be opened.
Length of time for repairs- Testing of the units would occur on 05 April.  Units 1-4 would return to service no later than 06 April.
Expected impacts on fish passage- Very rough estimates using John Day Dam SMF 2009 passage numbers, approx 600 yearling Chinook and approx 80 juvenile steelhead passed John Day Dam the first week of April 2009. 
Spill does not start until 10 April, therefore all juveniles passing The Dalles Dam from 01 until 05 April must pass by sluiceway or turbines; a small percent will use PUD intake and navlock. 
Previous sluiceway juvenile passage research shows the majority of passage through sluice gates at Unit 1 when Unit 1 is operating.  Since the 2010 FPP criteria will not be met with units 1 and 2 off, Project Fisheries proposes the change in sluice gate operation to the following:

Open sluice gates 1-2 and 1-3 to catch juveniles attracted to the fish unit intakes and to accommodate the Battelle sluiceway study;

Open sluice gates 5-2 and 5-3 (instead of just 5-3) over Unit 5 and;

Open sluice gates 18-1 and 18-2 over Unit 18, as per FPP criteria.

Comments from agencies- The comments needed are for the sluice gate configuration.  The unit outage, while undesired, it currently beyond our control.
Project Fisheries and Battelle have discussed the proposed sluice gate changes and feel the proposed configuration will protect the sluiceway study.

Final results- unless there is significant concern, the Project will move forward with the plan as outlined above.
Please email or call with questions or concerns.
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